
November 27, 1984

The Honourable James Kelleher
Minister for International Trade
125 Sussex Drive
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A OG2

Dear Mr. Minister:

In January, the then Minister of International Trade
established a Task Force on Trading Houses to assess the
importarce of the sector in Canada, to evaluate its poten-
tial for developing Canadian exports and to identify meas-
ures which would enhance trading house performance in
exporting Canadian goods and related services with
specific reference to manufactured goods.

With this letter, I have pleasure in transmitting to you
the report of the Task Force.

In doing so, I should like to acknowledge the contribu-
tion made to the work of the Task Force, by many organi-
zations and individuals in both the private and public
sector. Of particular importance to our work was the care-
fui survey of the existing private trading house commu-
nity conducted by Dr. Jean-Emile Denis, the Research
Director of the Task Force. Dr. Denis also played a key
role in the preparation of the report.

The members of the Task Force have asked me to
express their appreciation for the opportunity to partici-
pate in this review. They would be pleased to provide any
further elaboration on the report's recommendations which
you should require.

Yours sincerely,
T.M. Burns
Chairman
Trading House Task Force


